BEATRIX FARRAND LANDSCAPE GARDENER REEF POINT BAR HARBOR, MAINE

April 30,1947

Miss Anne Sweeney Dumbarton Oaks 3101 R Street Washington, D. C.

Dear Miss Sweeney:

Thank you so much for the book lists which you sent to Mrs. Farrand, they will be of use and will be put with our other book lists. The list on yellow paper headed "List of Books on garden horticulture-botany" doesn't say where it came from, could you let me know this?

We are having very cold weather here - with snow on Monday night! But still there are a great many spring flowers at Reef Point. I don't know how they stand the cold winds, but they seem determined to grow.

With best wishes, I am,

Yours very sincerely, Stones

Secretary